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Jesus did many other things as well. If every one of them 

were written down, I suppose that even the whole world 

would not have room for the books that would be written. 

     John chapter 21  verse 25 

Sunday 18th April 2021 

 

10:30 am Worship Service  

 11:45 am Eagles meet on Zoom - Look out for the link being sent round.   

   

 
Zoom will be open from 10:00 a.m.  Afterwards we will, as last week, have the option of joining 

others in chat rooms of about 4-5. 

 

Here are the options: 

1. Join us on Zoom. Meeting ID: 816 7951 5569  Password: 956671 

2. Watch the recording later in the week, available later from our website via the 'online 
service' green button.  

 
If you know of anyone outside of KCBC who joins us, please let them know about the recording or 

alternatively invite them by passing on the Zoom details. If you need help, please contact one of the 

tech team, who will be delighted to assist you - David B, Darren, Jack, Phil, Nick, Richard. 

Prayer chain  

Nat Bond 01626 366668    email: natfromfife@gmail.com 

If you are not on the chain at the moment, would like to put things on the prayer chain or 

would like to be involved please talk to Nat. 

 

 

Pastor :  David Goddard    

Secretary: kcbcscribe@hotmail.com 

Newsletter & Website Updates: kcbcnews@btinternet.com 
Website:   http://kcbchurch.org.uk/ 

Facebook group: KCBC at home 

KCBC Whatsapp Group OYOT if you would like to join please let Mark know. 
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Please remember our diary in your daily prayer 

We are unable to meet to worship until we have the all clear but here is the virtual diary for this week.  

There may be things added so keep an eye on your e-mail, and the KCBC at home Facebook group. 
 

Monday 19th April 

8:00pm Leadership Meeting 

 

Tuesday 20th April 

10:30am KCBC Coffee Morning via zoom  

Meeting ID: 889 1314 1548  Passcode: 410040 

 

Wednesday 21st April 

7:00pm Baptist Union Prayers online 

7:30pm Musungwa homegroup meeting via Zoom  

7:45pm Long Barton homegroup meeting via Zoom  

8:00pm  Rundle Road homegroup meeting via Zoom  

 

Friday 23rd April 

11:00am Friday Elevenses at Home for information please contact Christina or Sue W 

 

Saturday 24th April  

12:00noon Induction of the Rev. Chris Fry to Barton Baptist Church  

 

Sunday 25th April  

10:30am Worship service with Communion 

 

From David 

What are your Covid keepers?  That is, those things that you will keep up with 

when the Covid restrictions are over.   

After the resurrection of Jesus, the disciples were locked up in that upper room 

until the Holy Spirit came in power at Pentecost.  They were pretty cooped up 

there but they did break bread together, celebrating communion.  We don’t know 

quite what form this took or how often, but it was something they did.  And when 

they were sent out to proclaim the Kingdom of God and do the works Jesus did, 

they continued to break bread together regularly.  It was their equivalent of a 

Covid keeper.   

So what good things of God will be your Covid keepers?  Regular walks?  

Regular prayer (at least saying the Lord’s Prayer daily)?  Leading us in some way 

on a Sunday?   A growing friendship with someone developed over the last year?  

Whatever it is, think of your Covid keepers.  Hang on to the good changes that 

the Lord had brought into your life. 
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Notes for your diary  

Friday Outings are transforming into Friday Elevenses at 

Home.  They will take place once a month on Zoom on a Friday morning at 11am, and 

are an opportunity for a chat.  Our first session was on Friday 12th February at 11am, 

next one on 21st May.   

If you are interested please contact Christina Greeves or Sue Watkin 

(kcbcscribe@hotmail.com) who can send you the meeting link.  Thanks  Christina  

 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as 

in fact you are doing” 1 Thess. 5:11  

We need to encourage each other and stay connected.  Do you have a Bible verse, poem, 

passage or song or any of the following?  Something you are thankful for.  Something that has 

made you laugh.  If you have found something online that would be a good resource for us 

please share.  If you don’t feel comfortable sharing in “person” this may be the way for you to 

encourage others. Sarah   

 

 

CAP Update 

The first Lockdown brought about a 3-month closure to new clients. As the 

Service had re-opened to new clients only 2 months earlier, (CAP Head 

Office had stopped all new referrals for 6 months to recruit and train new 

personnel & comply with FCA regulations), this resulted in much reduced 

caseloads. Training for all CAP roles continued online and the 2 

Teignbridge Debt Coaches (Val from KCBC and Frances Tilley from Chudleigh Baptist 

Church) received training in the changed model of delivery of debt help/advice i.e. from home 

visits to audio or video appointments.  

The capacity of the Teignbridge Centre was reduced by HQ by one third, to accommodate the 

online submission and processing of documents which proved problematic to several clients 

and more time consuming for the teams preparing the debt advice.  

In light of the above, our Debt Centre was serving less than half of the households at the start 

of 2021, than it was at the beginning of 2020. We started the year with 26 households and 

ended the year with 12. Through the year we provided debt help to clients living in: 

Teignmouth, Dawlish, Newton Abbot, Kingsteignton, Chudleigh, Bovey Tracey, Heathfield, 

Moretonhampstead and Ashburton. 

 

Although the two Lockdowns and imposed restrictions limited client contact and fundraising 

activities, CAP Teignbridge was able to continue benefitting clients in the community by 

carrying out Debt help and advice via video link and telephone calls. Some face to face 

contacts were possible when restrictions were eased. Users of our service also benefitted 

mailto:kcbcscribe@hotmail.com
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from practical and housekeeping support. We have been able to access monies from CAP HQ 

which had been raised specifically for emergency aid for those whose households had been 

adversely affected by Covid. Where appropriate, this includes help with food, utilities, 

prescription costs, School uniform, Interview clothing and kitchen items. Additionally, a 

Christmas hamper of food and gifts was given to each family and arrangements were made 

with voluntary organisations to provide plated Christmas dinners to vulnerable clients who 

were alone. 

Some clients have suffered with anxiety and depression during this time, as the isolation of 

Lockdowns caused or added to, mental ill health. These clients have expressed their thanks to 

the team of CAP supporters, in particular to befrienders who have kept in touch to support 

them by telephone, text messaging and occasional meet ups, as allowed. The team of CAP 

supporters also were involved in: helping clients to move house; providing needed furniture 

and white goods and accompanying a client to Court in Plymouth.  

 
Befrienders attend different Teignbridge Churches and feedback to their 

Ministers/congregation as requested. Stakeholders have Val’s telephone number and contact 

her directly to discuss issues such as making referrals. In previous years, meetings took place 

with various groups, such as the Universal Credit team, Mental Health providers and Job 

Centre teams. Also, talks took place in a number of Churches at their morning services; 

neither of these have been possible during this last year – they have been missed. However, 

the regular meeting of CAP supporters, which takes place on the last Tuesday of each month, 

has continued on Zoom since the first Lockdown. Plans for developments and relevant 

activities, are considered jointly and consensus is sought for the way forward. 

We hope to resume ‘service as normal’ shortly and we need more befrienders…if you are 

interested in becoming involved, please contact Val who will be pleased to hear from you! 

 

Videos and photos of you…To keep us connected, how about putting together a 

short video (no more than 3 minutes) on what you have been doing over lockdown.  You 

could show us something that you have grown or built, somewhere you have gone or 

someone you met up with.  Or a pet.  Or your latest car if you have changed it.  I suppose 

it could just be a photo but a short video maybe done on your phone would be fun.  The 

idea is to give us a window into our life at a time when we are blocked off.  Think what 

you can do and then send it over to me or the Tech Team and I will slot it in our time 

together on Sundays.     
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'How to join the Sunday Service'.  

1. Go onto the internet and type 
kcbchurch.org.uk  
2. On the Home Page (the first 
page with the Coronavirus statement) 
in the top right-hand corner is a green 
bar and on it is written "online 
service" with an arrow. 
3.  Click on the green bar/arrow 
and you'll go straight to the video. 
4.  Either press play or it will 
automatically start playing 


